
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Comments on the PDO 

I object to the continual use of the term ‘city’ used in the PDO - Warrington 
is a town, not a city; It is ridiculous for WBC to claim the ‘new city’ is just the 
name for a project and not to do with pursuing city status. WBC should 
consult with its residents before continuing to pursue this goal of city status 
– this PDO appears to be all about the ‘city’ aspirations of WBC and the 
commercial interests of developers and nothing to do with the aspirations 
and needs of the residents of Warrington. 

To the lay person it seems unbelievable that the Satnam legal challenge to 
the previously adopted Local Development Plan (c 500 dpa) now requires a 
PDO figure of 1100+ dpa. 

The scale of this proposed development in the green belt is wholly 
unjustified. 

The PDO does not make a convincing argument for ‘exceptional 
circumstances’ for reclassifying the green belt.  The methodology used for 
the assessment of parcels of land in respect to their contribution to the 
green belt (weak, moderate, strong) makes no sense at all and appears to 
be a wholly subjective desk top exercise and should not be given any 
credence. 

It seems fundamentally flawed to me that the whole PDO is predicated on a 
‘call for sites’ i.e. where would developers like to build, rather than any 
objective assessment of where dwellings should be built.  It is obvious that 
building in the green belt is a much more attractive proposition for 
developers, but that should not be a green light to let this happen. 

There is no statutory requirement for WBC to produce a 20 year plan; it is 
not clear why it has chosen to do so.  Any predictions on what might happen 
in terms of housing and employment needs over such a long period at best 
can only be highly speculative. 

The predicted housing need associated with economic growth seems particularly 








